
 

 

s:\staff files\dakota\230804_verizon_audit_extltr.docx 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 
Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 
Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
August 4, 2023 
 
Jeffrey Barbadora 
Site Acquisition Specialist 
Crown Castle 
1800 West Park Drive 
Westborough, MA  01581 
Jeff.Barbadora@crowncastle.com 
 
RE: Verizon Wireless – 2nd Quarter 2022 Audit Extension Requests 
 
 
Dear Jeffrey Barbadora: 
 
The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your correspondence of August 3, 2023, 
submitted on behalf of Verizon, requesting extensions of time to submit notices of completion of 
construction and associated post modification inspection reports for the exempt modifications listed 
(see attached). 
 
The Council hereby grants an extension of time until August 4, 2024, to submit notices of 
completion of construction and associated post modification inspection reports, if applicable.  
 
This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should Verizon 
need additional time to submit notices of completion and associated post modification inspection 
reports, if applicable, or decides not to proceed with construction. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Melanie A. Bachman 
Executive Director 
 
MAB/ANM/dll 
 
Enclosures:  List of Facilities Requesting Extensions 
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Facilities Requesting Extensions: 
 
 
EM-VER-126-211124 - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless notice of intent to modify an 
existing telecommunications facility located at 30 Oliver Terrace, Shelton, Connecticut. 
 
EM-VER-155-211124 - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless notice of intent to modify an 
existing telecommunications facility located at 471 South Quaker Lane, West Hartford, 
Connecticut. 
 
EM-VER-142-211124 - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless notice of intent to modify an 
existing telecommunications facility located at 319 Peter Green Road, Tolland, Connecticut. 


